Recently an employee returning from maternity leave asked a very important question – What are my rights in regards to expressing milk in the workplace? According to the Department of Labor, which provides guidelines for employers to comply with the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (in addition to Illinois’ The Right to Breastfeed Act), employers are responsible for providing reasonable break times for an employee to express breast milk.  
What do we need to do for our employees?
· Provide reasonable breaks for the employee to express milk (for nonexempt(hourly) employees this time can be unpaid – required unpaid meal breaks will still need to be observed)
· Provide a place to express milk other than a bathroom. The place should be shielded from view and free from intrusion from coworkers and the general public.
If you know your employee is going out on maternity leave or returning from maternity leave – take the time to talk with the employee about anticipated needs for her return. Consider the following when discussing the logistics: 
· A nearby sink with running water  for the employee to use to wash before and after pumping

· Time to retrieve and setup the pump and supplies; and the efficiency of the pump (employees using different pumps may require more or less time)

· The time it takes to walk to and from the space and applicable wait time for the room being in use

· The time it takes for the employee to store her milk either in a refrigerator or personal cooler (Providing a refrigerator is not required)
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